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Lakewood Window  
ϭSundays, June 4, 11, 18, 25 

 Worship Services 
  8:30 & 10:00 am 
 Communion & Anointing - June 4 
    
Prayer Group 

 Wednesday June 7,14,21, 28  

   6:15 pm 

Faith Builders Class 

 Tuesday, June 6,13,20,27 

   7:00 pm 

Menôs Open Bible Study May     

 Wednesday,  June 7,14,21, 28   

    6:00 am  

 Chancel Choir & Bell Choir Practice 

 Thursday,  June  8  

   7:00 pm & 8:00 pm 

Exercise Class -   11:30 am 

 Wednesday,  June  7,14,21, 28 

 Thursdays,    June   1,8,15,22,29 

   6:30 pm   

Meetings  

 Church Council - Wednesday   

   June 21, 7:00 pm 

 Evangelism - Tuesday,  

   June 20, 7:00 pm 

 Health Ministry - Wednesday  

   June 7 ,  6:30 pm 

 Missions - Wednesday  

   June 7, 7:00 pm 

 SPRC -  Thursday,  

   June 22, 6:30 pm  

 Trustees - Thursday  

   June 15, 6:30 pm  

  Worship Committee - TBD 

   12:00  pm 

 VBS  Meeting -Wednesday 

   June  21, 6:30 pm - at      

                    Emmanuel  Lutheran Church

   

Calendar At A Glance 

Lakewood United Methodist Church June 2017 

How Is Your Plate Filled? 

Have you already filled your calendar for the summer months, 

even though it is only the beginning of June?   If so, how did 

you fill it? 

Every year, I plan to work in my flower garden, to walk or exer-

cise outside more, to read a few books while sitting in the sun.   

Then I look at my day planner and wonder when I will get to do 

those things.  Its not that I have a lot of big things planned, but I 

know that my days, then weeks and ultimately the full summer 

will fill up and Iôll be looking back and asking: ñWhere Did the 

Time Go?ò 

Work, volunteering, exercise, yard & garden work, housework, 

home projects, reading, TV & knitting (they get done together), 

spending time with friends, and CHURCH are the major catego-

ries of how I spend my time.  I decided to look at my time like 

the Healthy Food Plate template below on the bottom left, 

which divides your dinner plate into 4 sections, 2 of them being 

a little larger than the other two.  Instead of Vegetables and 

Grains in the two large sections, what parts of my life should I 

put in those.  Instead of Proteins and Fruits in the smaller two 

sections, what do I want in those.  Off to the side, is Dairy, a 

little smaller than the rest (Iôll say that is sleep).  

Hereôs what I came up with:  Most adults work half of their time, 

by working 20-40 hours per week at a job, doing volunteer 

work, housework and yardwork. So thatôs half the time plate.  

For me, there should be plenty of time to do the other things I 

want to do for the summer.  Compared to some of you, I have it 

easy.  I donôt have children to transport to sports or other extra-

curricular activities.   I work part-time.  But the ME-time we all 

discuss and wish for, never seems to be enough.   

How can you make more ME-time?  It depends on what inter-

ests you, what you like to do and get revitalized by.  Letôs seeé

hmmé that sounds like CHURCH!   Weôll have 2 services each 

Sunday this summer.  The church has VBS, a church picnic 

and the Lakewood party in the park planned as well.  Make 

sure CHURCH stays part of your busy life, it will benefit you. 

  

Suzie Rosendahl 
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Holy Communion: will be offered on  June 4th.  We will receive the sacrament by Intinction.  

Prayer and Anointing will be offered on June 4th. 
 
  After both services, we will have a brief prayer 

and healing service for anyone desiring prayers and anointing for themselves or for others. 

  

 

Happy Fatherôs Day 
 

 June is the month when we recognize and say Thank You to our 
Dads. The following story was shared with me, and Iôd like to pass it 
along.  It has some valuable advice not only for Dads, but for all of us. 
Itôs about the important things in life. 

 A philosophy professor stood before his class and had some items in front of him.  When 
class began, without saying a word, he picked up a large, empty mayonnaise jar and proceeded to 
fill it with rocks about two inches in diameter.  He then asked the class if it was full.  They all agreed 
it was. 

 So, the professor then picked up a box of pebbles and poured them into the jar.  He shook 
the jar ever so slightly.  The pebbles, of course, rolled into the open areas between the rocks.  He 
then asked the students if the jar was full.  Again, they agreed it was.  The students laughed at 
themselves, because they thought it was full before. 

 Then the professor picked up a box of sand and poured it into the jar.  And the sand filled up 
all of the empty spaces.  Again he asked the students if the jar was full.  And they agreed that it 
was.  Then came the lesson to his visual parable.  

 ñNow,ò said the professor, ñI want you to recognize that this is your life.  The rocks are the 
important things ï your family, your partner, your children, your health (and I would add your rela-
tionship with God!).  The rocks represent anything that is so important to you that if it were lost you 
would be nearly destroyed.ò 

 He continued. ñThe pebbles are the other things that matter, like your job, your house, your 
car.  The sand is everything else - the small stuff.  If you put the sand into the jar first, there is no 
room for the pebbles or the rocks.ò 

 The same goes for your life.  So, if you spend all of your time and energy on the small stuff, 
you will never find room for the things that are truly important to you.  Pay attention to the things 
that are critical to your happiness.  Play with your children.  Take time to get a medical check-up. 
Take your partner out on a date.ò 

 There will always be time to go to work, clean the house, or fix the garbage disposal.  Take 
care of the rocks first ï the things that really matter.  Set your priorities.  The rest is just sand.ò >> 

 Happy Fatherôs Day to all of our fathers. May you discover, before itôs too late, what is truly 
important in life.  Iôll look for you in church.    

 

          ~ Pastor Bob 
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 Are you interested in this area?  

 

 ñWater is lifeéThe United Nations has declared water as a human right.  Global markets regard it 
as a commodity.  Can a fresh approach to market capitalism serve the common good, or does the 
world need a new and different system of exchange?  Who owns water?  Who should determine 
access to water?  And what can ordinary people do to add to the conversation and make a differ-
ence?   

Listen to the distinguished speakers, like Barbara Boxer (four-term U.S. Senator, national leader on 
environmental protection and water justice), Maude Barlow (Blue Planet Project), Christiana Pep-
pard (Fordham University, Just Water) and LaToya Ruby Frazier (Photographer/Documentarian ï 
ñLife in Flint: A Journey in Words and Photosò and engage in conversation in the local Erie context. 

 You will not want to miss this ICM-sponsored ñWater Justice Theological Conferenceò ï scheduled 
for Thursday, June 8, 2017 at 9 am ï 2:30 pm to be held at The Episcopal Cathedral of St. Paul, 
134 W. 7th Street, Erie, PA.  The conference is ever so timely for uséand I urge you to please be a 
part of the conversation on June 8th!  Plan to attend.  Call ICM at (814) 454-2411 or email to regis-
ter.  The registration cost is $25/per person which includes lunch, snacks, etc.   

*Gain an understanding of the relationship between water issues and justice 

*Develop a deeper appreciation for water as a sacred gift, nurturer and sustainer of life 

*Learn what we can do to make a difference from local environmental experts 

 

Are You an Event Planner? 

Evangelism Committee is in the planning process for the Party in the Park.  SAVE THE 
DATE:  Wednesday, August 9, 2017, from 6 to 9 p.m.  There will be a dog and owner parade again 
this year!  The theme is "Top That!"  referring to hats on dogs and on the owners.  There will be a 
sign up sheet in the Narthex sometime in June.  We will need all the help we can get.    If you would 
like to help,  plan to come to our next Evangelism Committee meeting on May 16, 2017, at 7 p.m.  
  

Commit to the Lord whatever you do, and he will establish your plans.  Proverbs 16:3 

                                                  Opportunities to serve 
Many people in our congregation have exceptional talents or an interest or certain 

skills needed to help others.  Check out the list below and see where you can help out.   

Are You a Willing Helper? 

A 2017 Goal for the Lakewood United Methodist Church Council is to have a Church Family 
Picnic on Sunday, July 9, from 11:30 a.m. to 3 p.m. at the Asbury Woods Nature Center Picnic 
Shelter down behind the tennis courts at 4105 Asbury Road. Church Family means the Young-
est Baby through the oldest Member is encouraged to attend. Please bring your favorite picnic 
food to share. The church will provide the meat, ice tea, lemonade, water, rolls and butter. If you 
want to attend, but cooking is more a burden than a pleasure. You may contribute a donation to 
help with the expense.   Volunteers are needed to help with getting the pavilion ready for the 
picnic.  Call Doris Allen at 833-6619 or e-mail her at drallen2@verizon.net to volunteer. 
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                                       WORSHIP                      BASEBALL               FUN             FIREWORKS 

Sunday, July 2, 2017, join Bishop Cynthia Moore-Koikoi for a community worship experience at 
UPMC Park in Erie, home of the Erie SeaWolves.  Worship service inside the ballpark begins at 
4:30 p.m. with Bishop Cynthia   bringing  us her message from atop the 3rd base dugout.   The Kidôs 
Fun Zone will be open until the first pitch of the game (No charge) and  Bishop Cynthia  will throw 
out a ceremonial first pitch.  Contact Jeff Bobin at jeffbobin@gmail.com for more information.  

                   Epilogue Luncheon 
 

  

On Wednesday, June 21, 2017 the Lakewood Epilogue Group, for all wid-

owed persons, will meet for lunch at the Sugar and Spice Restaurant, 32 

High Street, Waterford, PA.  If carpooling, please be at Lakewood before 

11:15 a.m. as we are leaving the church at 11:15 a.m.   All widows and wid-

owers are invited to join us for fellowship, sharing, laughter and good food.  See Karen Mencer or 

call her 864-1683 or 1-573-356-8627 before Friday, June 16, 2017, as the reservations are called 

in that day.  Thank you for your help on thisΦ   

                      myLakewood Contributions at Work 

 

Monday, June 5th,  construction begins in Fellowship Hall.  Work will continue 

through the summer, and should be finished by August 4th, in time for pre-

school to start and the fall book sale.  Please be patient for any inconvenience 

- the results will be well worth the wait. 

  

         June 18  Fathers Day  

The nationôs first Fatherôs Day was celebrated on June 19, 1910, in the 

state of Washington.  However, it was not until 1972ï fifty eight years after 

President Woodrow Wilson made Motherôs Day officialïthat the day honor-

ing fathers became a nationwide holiday in the United States.  

Fatherôs Day cards go farther back than Hallmark.  One of the earliest 

dates back roughly 4,000 years.  Elmesu, a Babylonian youngster, carved a card out of clay  to 

ñwish his father good health and long life.ò  

It is believed that the word "Dad" dates back to as early as the sixteenth century. 

 

Dadôs Day Humor 

Thanksgiving Day was approaching, and a family had received a Thanksgiving card with a painting 

of a pilgrim family on its way to church.  Grandma showed the card to her small grandchildren, ob-

serving, "The pilgrim children liked to go to church with their mothers and fathers."  "Oh, yeah?" her 

grandson replied, "So, why is their dad carrying that rifle?"  

http://www.purpletrail.com/partytrail/holiday_parties/fathers_day/fathers-day-facts-and-trivia
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άL ǿŀǎ ƘǳƴƎǊȅ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳ ƎŀǾŜ ƳŜ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŜŀǘΦέ aŀǧƘŜǿ нрΥор 

Thanks to all who have  helped  with our TRACY BACKPACK ministry.  You have helped to feed 
children that may not have had food to eat each weekend during the school year.  Your faithfulness 
is greatly appreciated by both the children and the sponsors of the program.  We will continue this 
mission next fall - Look for information on how to  sign up and participate. 

Save the date!  August 9
th
 is the date for this yearôs Park Party.  This yearôs theme is ñCan You top 

That?ò  There will be top hat hotdogs with your favorite toppings and ice cream with guess what?  
Your favorite top hat toppings!  And, top your head with a creative hat.  Join us for all of the fun, ac-
tivities, music and food and show your creative side with whatever you decide to adorn your head.   

 Anyone who is interested please come to the next evangelism meeting on July 20th at 7:00 
pm and become involved with the planning of this yearôs ñCan You Top That?ò Party in the Park. 

 

Prayer Chain: If you wish to have the prayer chain pray for someone, contact  Patty Lasher  at   

833-0946  or sproutness@yahoo.com 

The Sonlight Puppets are in need of volunteers who would like to take part in this ministry.  Please 

contact Norma Buerk, 450-7162, with any questionsΦ  

Fred and Jackie Garnon's youngest son, David, who grew up in Lakewood church, is currently serv-
ing in Afghanistan as an Army Medic on a Black Hawk helicopter.  If you care to send him a card, 
his address is:                                             Garnon, David 

C Co TF Flying Dragons 
Bagram Airfield 

 

 

WELCOME NEW PRESCHOOL DIRECTORS, Tiffany Mays and Traci Zenobi!   Our previous di-
rector, Chanda Simons, needed to resign as director due to personal reasons, but  will continue to 
teach the music classes on Mondays.  We are very pleased and fortunate that two current, long 
time teachers at Lakewood Preschool, Tiffany and Traci presented a plan to be co-directors which 
SPRC approved.   Tiffany and Traci will continue to teach part-time in the preschool and share the 
responsibilities of director.   Welcome! 
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 WALK TO JERUSALEM 

Our 12-week journey was a HUGE success!!!  We had 75 participants who walked an average 
of 640 miles per week for a grand total of 7700 miles.  We actually made it to Jerusalem during 
week 9, so we continued ñwalkingò the final few weeks and ended up back in Algiers, Algeria 
and ñflewò back to Erie.  

The goal was to become more physically active each day and hopefully raise our awareness of 
Godôs presence in our lives.  Just seeing the beauty of nature, having a weekly prayer focus 
and walking with family, friends and fellow Lakewoodians helped strengthen our emotional, so-
cial and spiritual well-being.  

We hope you continue the good habits youôve developed through this marathon faith journey 
and encourage others to join you along the way.  Thanks to all participants and our health min-
istry team for their sponsorship.   Way to go WTJ Lakewoodians! 

 

 

5
th
 Annual Used Shoe Drive to benefit the Erie United Methodist Alliance (EUMA) and All 

Godôs Children Ministries  

 

Shoe collection  to benefit two wonderful local ministries continues.  Shoes in any condition 

can be placed in the designated box in the Lakewood narthex (lobby).  Persons in developing 

countries receive  the shoes and are taught to repair them for resale. This gives them a way to 

support their families and provide shoes to their communities at an affordable price.    

We Made It 
to Jerusalem! 

Quick and Easy Exercises to Increase Your Flexibility 

1. While your morning coffee or tea is brewing, loosen your calf muscles and Achilles tendons       

      by stretching, 

¶  Stand at armôs length from the wall and place one foot behind the other, keeping heels 

      down and knees straight; 

¶  Lean toward the wall, bracing with your arms; 

¶  Bend your forward leg to stretch the calf of your back leg.  

¶  Hold for 30 Seconds. 

¶  Repeat by switching feet. 

2.  While making dinner, do arm circles to keep your shoulders strong and flexible, 

¶  Keep arms out to the side and do 15 circles in a clockwise direction; 

¶  Then do 15 circles in a counterclockwise direction: 
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JUNE  BIRTHDAYS  

SERMONS ON LINE 

If you missed a Sunday Worship Service, Pastor Bobôs sermons 

are posted on our web site (www.lakewooderie.org).   Go to the 

home page and click on the ñAboutò button and a menu will drop 

down.   Locate the link ñSermonsò and click on it and a list of ser-

mons will show up.   Find the Sunday date or the sermon title 

you are interested in, click on it and the sermon will appear.   

You can read it on line or print it out if you still enjoy holding pa-

per in your hand when you read, or if youôd like to share it with 

someone else.    
 

May 7 -    ñA Shepherd to Lead Usò  

May 14 -   ñThe Steadfast Love of a Motherò  

May 21 -    ñWhispering the Lyricsò 

May 28 -     No Sermon 

Prayer Group  

Lisa Medina is offering leadership for a group of people dedicat-
ed to prayer. They meet on Wednesday evenings at 6:15 in the 
Prayer Chapel, accessed from the front of the Sanctuary through 
the double doors on the right.  Those who have attended report 
it has been a true blessing.  All are welcome, even if you havenôt 
been there before. 

Please sign the pew pad.   

It helps our Pastor  

with his ministry. 

Year-to-Date Attendance  

 May  average - 159 

                                  Year to date average - 171 

                  For Your Birthday: 

 ñFor we are his workmanship, created in Christ 

Jesus for good works, which God prepared be-

forehand, that we should walk in them.ò  

                                                 Ephesians 2:10  

 
 

Summer Worship Hours 
8:30 &10:00 am   
with no  

ñLive with Jesus Hourò. 
 

Denny Belknap Jr. 06/01 

Betty Adams 06/04 

Megan Fisher 06/05 

Brian Patterson 06/05 

Trevor Casane 06/06 

Stephanie Gwitt 06/06 

Joshua Spore 06/06 

Victor Mallory 06/08 

Frank Lamanna 06/12 

Barbara Lewis 06/12 

Rodney Logan 06/13 

Jeff Wilkinson 06/13 

James Karle 06/15 

Carl Brown 06/18 

Charles Kettering 06/18 

Donald Adams 06/20 

Eric Detar 06/21 

Christine Kel 06/21 

Kieren Wilkinson 06/21 

Martha Blair 06/22 

Sara Skellie 06/22 

Judith Faustine 06/23 

William McConnell 06/23 

Kaine Rea 06/23 

Sandy Whitford 06/24 

Katelynn Schmidt 06/25 

Margaret Lapp 06/27 

Logan Pence 06/27 

Zachary Myers 06/28 

               PrayPrayPray    
 A four -letter word  

you can use  

anywhere! 

 

To the World you are a  

      DAD  
 To your family you are  

        The world  
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  {ǳƴŘŀȅ aƻǊƴƛƴƎ ά[ƛǾŜέ ǿƛǘƘ WŜǎǳǎΗ 

May 28th was our last Sunday to gather for the Sunday Morning "Live" with 
Jesus hour to know, become like and share Christ. Please join us in giving a 
BIG thank you to our dedicated teachers for sharing their time and talents 
with our youth:  
                * Pre School - K1 Miss Jessie and Miss Megan  
                * 2nd - 4th Grade - Miss Paula and Miss Joyce 

                                            * 5th - 7th Grade -  Miss Pam and Miss Anita 
                   * 8th - 12th Grade - Miss Lynn / Mr Hal Kendal   
                                                   Miss Julie / Mr. Bob Kostek                                                      

                                                    * Adult Class - Jim and Lisa Karle 
                                                Special Thanks for our Sub Teachers too!  
 
In GOD, weakness becomes strength.  Emptiness becomes complete.  Fear grows into courage. 
The foolish learn wisdom.  And the humble are lifted up.  As we work together, let us remember our 
GOD of love, courage, wisdom, hope and power! 

 

 
 

 

  V B S Hero Central is Powering Up! Adventures begin Sunday July 16th through       

                     Thursday July 20th ALL Heroes (thatôs you!!)  will gather from 6:00 pm to 8:30 pm 

5ƛǎŎƻǾŜǊ ȅƻǳǊ ǎǘǊŜƴƎǘƘ ƛƴ Dh5 

9ȄǇƭƻǊŜ Dh5Ωǎ Ƴƛǎǎƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ƭƛŦŜ 

9ƴŎƻǳƴǘŜǊ ŜǇƛŎ ŀŘǾŜƴǘǳǊŜǎ ŀƭƻƴƎǎƛŘŜ ōƛōƭƛŎŀƭ ƘŜǊƻŜǎ 

wŜŀƭƛȊŜ ǉǳŀƭƛǝŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƳŀƪŜ ȅƻǳ ǘǊǳƭȅ ƘŜǊƻŜǎ ƛƴ Dh5 

         Captain Shield and Flame the Red Panda are excited to greet you! 
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To Dads:   
 

When growing up we donôt give a lot of thought to all that a DAD does.  He is there when  you need      
     him an that is what counts. 
 

We may not be aware pf his efforts or sacrifices, but we do know we feel safe and secure and pro- 
     tected. 
 

This silent care, behind the scenes, is what a dad doesé. Quietly meeting his familyôs needs, while  
     gently filling their world with love. 
 
Thank You Dad. 
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